


Annual Governance Statement 2020/21 

We have indicated “No” against assertion 4 of the Annual Governance Statement 2020/21: 

Assertion 4: We provided proper opportunity during the year for the exercise of electors’ rights in 

accordance with the requirements of the Accounts and Audit Regulations 

 

In their Audit Report on the 2019/20 AGAR the external auditors noted: 

“The smaller authority failed to approve the AGAR in time to publish it before 1 September 2020, the 

date required by the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015 as amended by SI 2020/404 the Accounts 

and Audit (Coronavirus) (Amendment) Regulations 2020, and did not disclose this by answering ‘No’ 

to Section 1, Box 1. The AGAR was originally approved under the written resolution procedure on 6 

August 2020, however the decisions taken using these powers were not reported until a meeting on 1 

October 2020.” 

And  

“We note that the smaller authority did not comply with Regulation 15 of the Accounts and Audit 

Regulations 2015 as amended by SI 2020/404 the Accounts and Audit (Coronavirus) (Amendment) 

Regulations 2020 as it failed to make proper provision during the year 2020/21 for the exercise of 

public rights, since the approval date was after the start of the period for the exercise of public rights. 

As a result, the smaller authority must answer ‘No’ to Assertion 4 of the Annual Governance 

Statement for 2020/21 and ensure that it makes proper provision for the exercise of public rights 

during 2021/22” 

 

2019/20 was the first year that LWARB was classified as a smaller authority, and there was a 

misunderstanding on the requirements for approval of the AGAR since,  when LWARB was classified 

a larger authority accounts had always been approved via the written resolution procedure. As 

noted by the Auditor, in 2019/20 the AGAR was approved by a written resolution on 6th August. 

However, this approval was deemed to have not met the requirements so the approval was not 

considered to be a formal one until it had been reported to a formal meeting of the Board which did 

not take place until 1st October. Approval of the AGAR did not therefore formally take place until 

after the 1st September deadline and therefore not in advance of the period for the exercise of 

public rights. 

For 2020/21 a meeting of the Board will be held in June to approve the AGAR in advance the 30th 

June deadline of the start of the period for the exercise of public rights. 

 


